## FFWPU Canada: Letter to True Mother - Toronto Ambassadors for Peace Banquet and Montreal CSW event

Moon Shik Kim October 29, 2024



Dear True Mother,

With the goal to unite with the grace of Cheon Shim Won, the Blessed family members in Canada have been conducting vigil prayers every Monday to Friday at 10 PM since July. On October 12 and 13, the Montreal church hosted a Cheon Shim Won event. Approximately 120 members, including members from Montreal and Toronto, registered for the event, where all participants experienced the resurrection through liberation of central evil spirits, Ancestor Liberation Ceremony, Chanyang, Ansu, lectures, etc. Director Jin Hwa Jeong of the Cheon Shim Won North America Branch worked with the trained Ansu staff of the CheonBo Training Center. I believe that it was a time for all the leaders and members to pass through the fire of grace as one unified congregation.

There are now 16 missionaries in Canada, including 13 missionaries from UPA and Heavenly Top Gun. Also, 3 missionaries who are currently in their third year of UPA came as short-term missionaries. Recently, we have given them the opportunity to preach True Parents' Theology to the congregation, and we also organized a 1-day seminar where they gave lectures using developed contents centered on True Parents' Theology. The Heavenly Top Gun missionaries are working on themselves to become genuine missionaries through various witnessing and outreach activities. Also, we are pleased to report that four new guests in Vancouver who attended the 1-day seminar had victoriously signed their church membership form.

On October 26, we hosted the 'Ambassadors for Peace Banquet' in Markham, a suburb of Toronto, which brought together over 200 leaders, including members of the parliament, city councilors, and chairs of

Toronto's community organizations, as well as Ambassadors for Peace.

The 'Ambassadors for Peace Banquet' is an event commemorating the birth and Holy Marriage of True Parents and has been held annually since 2014, in Vancouver in the Spring and Toronto in the Fall. The main objective is to educate and witness to the world about the life and work of True Parents to local VIPs and leaders to expand the foundation of peace ambassadors and the foundation of the Unification movement. As the theme of this year's event was "Honoring women," we held the event in collaboration with the Women's Federation for World Peace.

On this event, the current Prime Minister of Canada, Justin Trudeau, sent a congratulatory letter. One of our Peace Ambassadors has a great relationship with the Prime Minister's office and promotes this event every year. Also, since I met with the Prime Minister last year, he is familiar with UPF. In addition to the Prime Minister, there was a speech from Laura Smith MP, a speech from the Acting Mayor, and congratulatory remarks from the three core Peace Ambassadors.

A video highlighting True Mother's life and peace movement was shown, followed by a keynote speech by Karey Moffitt, the WFWP President of North America. She emotionally highlighted True Mother's life and testified about True Mother's life, peace ideas, and the peace movement.

Under the name of 'Ambassadors for Peace Banquet,' we will continue to move forward to make this annual event a success in the Toronto community. This event will further promote True Parents to the world through political, media and social leaders and organizations.

True Mother, I sincerely pray for your health and long life.

Best wishes from Canada,

Moon Shik Kim

October 29, 2024